
Dear Parents, 

Happy Friday! Preparations for Jubilee week at Green Meadow are already in

place and for all of you who call into the office, you will notice that we have

an exceptionally special visitor in residence ready for the celebrations to

begin. It promises to be a really exciting week for us all and culminates in

our Jubilee picnic and special assembly next Friday. We can't wait! Keep a

look out on our twitter page for updates throughout the week.

This week has been a busy week for sport. The first swimming lessons for all

of the children in Year 5 and Year 6 went brilliantly. It was lovely to see how

excited everyone was when they arrived back to school and the staff at King

Edwards School have all been impressed with the children's behaviour, their

listening skills and their determination to improve. The girls' football team

had a brilliant match last night against Welsh House Farm. Their tenacity and

teamwork shone through and they won the match following a cracking goal

towards the end of the game. Well done, girls and a big thank you to Mr

Brooks for coaching them so well.

And finally, next week is the last week of half term. I can't believe how

quickly it has flown by! Please remember that Thursday is non-uniform day in

exchange for a prize for the tombola at the Summer Fayre for anyone who

would like to take part and Friday is Jubilee Day and we are inviting everyone

to come to school in red, white and blue or their unifrom for any organisation

they belong to such as Brownies, Rainbow, Cubs or Beavers uniforms.

Have a good weekend, everyone.

Best wishes

Miss Arrowsmith

Diary Dates
Week Ending: 

Friday 20th May 2022

Monday 23rd May
3:30 - 4:30 - Year 5 Maths

Club
3:30 - 4:30 - Year 1&2

Athletics Club
 

Tuesday 24th May
Year 5 & 6 Swimming

Lessons
 

3:30 - 4:30 - Year 5&6
Football Club

 
Wednesday 25th May 
Year 5 & 6 Swimming

Lessons
 

Thursday 26th May 
Year 5 & 6 Swimming

Lessons
 

Non Uniform Day 
3:30 - 4:30 - Year Rec       

 Ball Skills Club
3:30 - 4:30 - Year 3 Art

Club
 

Friday 27th May
Jubilee Picnic & Non

Uniform Day - Red, White
& Blue. 

 
3:30 - 4:30 - Year 5 Maths

Club
3.30 - 4.30  - Year 3 & 4 Hand

Ball Club

@Green_MeadowPS

Ukraine Appeal Update
We are delighted to let you all know that we received the call we

had all been eagerly waiting for yesterday and our donations
are all on their way to Poland to support Ukranian families and

refugees.  Thank you again for all of your support.  
We will you updated of any further news as we receive it.

 



 

A reminder please to contact the school office by telephone (021 475 4505) if your child is
unwell and not able to attend school on each day of their absence.  

As you are aware, the guidance around COVID-19 changed at the end of March. If your child
is unwell and has a high temperature, they should stay at home until they no longer have a

high temperature and are well enough to return to school. If your child tests positive for
COVID-19, they should remain at home for 3 days which is when they are most infectious.  

If your child has a stomach bug, they should remain at home for 48 hours after the last time
they are sick or have diarrhoea.  

Thank you for your support.

 

Best class attendance: 
KS1 - Giraffes 94.8%
KS2 - Tolkien 99.2%

Most punctual classes are:
KS1 - Leopards

KS2 - Bournville &
Shakespeare

Well Done!

SWIMMING LESSONSSWIMMING LESSONSSWIMMING LESSONS
Swimming lessons for Year 5 and Year 6 continue next

week at Kind Edwards School.  Lessons are on Tuesday, 
 Wednesday and Thursday next week. Remember to
leave jewellery at home on swimming days and to pack

swimming costumes or trunks and a towel in a named bag.
A reminder for Saturn class to be in school at the

earlier time of 8.20am on swimming days.

School Absences



LUNCHTIME
ARRANGEMENTS

HOT CHOCOLATE FRIDAY
WELL DONE TO THE CHILDREN IN SCHOOL WHO HAVE GONE ABOVE AND BEYOND
AND RECEIVED HOT CHOCOLATE NOMINATIONS THIS WEEK. SIX CHILDREN WITH
NOMINATIONS WERE PICKED FROM THE HAT TO ENJOY THEIR CHOCOLATE TREAT.

☺  H O T  D I N N E R S  A N D  A  S E L E C T I O N  O F  S A N D W I C H E S  W I L L
N O W  B E  A V A I L A B L E  F O R  A L L  Y E A R  G R O U P S  E V E R Y  D A Y .  

289   190    339    328   281

Dates for the Diary....
We are planning to hold our annual Sports Day

Events at the end of the Summer Term and
can't wait to be able to invite families to these

to cheer the children on!  KS1 Sports Day will
be held at the start of the day on

Thursday 7th July and KS2 will be at the
start of the day on Friday 8th July.



We cannot wait to celebrate the Queen's 70th Jubilee on Friday 27th May 2022.  All the
children and staff will be invited to wear red, white and blue on the day. Miss Bonner's

Year 5 and 6 choir are busy learning the Jubilee anthem, 'Rise Up and Serve'.
 

The fabulous kitchen team will prepare a picnic lunch in union flag lunch boxes (you
have already received communication from school about how to order your Jubilee

Picnic). If the weather is fine, we hope to have a picnic outside on the field. 
 
 

There will be a build up to the celebration day with a focus on the Jubilee in the
Monday No Outsiders assembly, the class-based assemblies and the 'think about'

slides during the week beginning Monday 23rd May. There will also be an additional
assembly on Friday 27th where the Year 5 and 6  Jubilee Choir will perform.

 
Each year group will focus on a decade from the Queen's reign during their learning on

Friday 27th. The children will look at key events from the period, particularly those
relating to the Queen.

 
Throughout the week every class will be producing Jubilee artwork, with KS1 joining

the live Jubilee draw-along online with Steve Antony, author/illustrator of 'The
Queen's Hat'. KS2 will be making stamps depicting the Queen throughout the decades

of her reign. Look out on Twitter to see some fantastic learning!
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A huge thank you to Matt Cook and the City Mission for buying every class the
fantastic picture book, 'Queen Elizabeth II'. We will love using these 

engaging books as a part of our learning!

 

Queen's Jubilee



Staying safe the SMART 
way online

We are committed to keeping children safe at all times, and this includes
keeping children safe online. At Green Meadow, we teach e-safety throughout
the year to all children. The NSPCC offers some really good practical advice for
how to teach children to keep safe online at home which can be accessed by

following this link.
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/

 


